
No.4 Mk II bayonet with differences. 
 
Small Arms Limited, Long Branch, Ontario opened its production facilities in October 
1940, becoming the largest maker of the Lee-Enfield rifle in the British Empire. 
 
‘Fore Sight’ was the in-house newspaper. The plant was primarily engaged in 
producing No.4 Lee-Enfield rifles, and the No.4 ‘spike’ bayonet, employing over 5,000 
workers. The paper focussed on: 
 
Recruiting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



morale building 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
keeping workers 
motivated 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



personal news about plant employees and activities 

 
 
 
 
 

raising money through Victory Bonds 
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and as the war progressed, news of allied advances. 

 
Leafing through three years of these yellowing, fading papers gives considerable insight 
into just how Canada fared throughout the war years.   
 
The full story of S.A.L. 
Long Branch and the 
production of No.4 Mk 
II bayonets is finely 
detailed in Graham 
Priest’s excellent “The 
Spirit of the Pike”.   
 
Here are six examples 
of the humble No.4 
Mk II bayonet. 
 
 
 



 
Each is a product of Small Arms Ltd., and bear the Long Branch logo stamped into the 
side of the socket, a ‘B’ nested inside an ’L’. 

 
Closer examination reveals that the bayonets with phosphate coated blades have the 
Canadian government ownership mark (an arrow enclosed by a ‘C’) applied by electric 
pencil. This must have been a mind numbing task. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Further examination shows these bayonets were destined for issue in New Zealand, 
each socket marked in a variety of formats with N ↑ Z, the government ownership mark. 
Rifle serial numbers were also applied. 
 
There seems to have been no uniform method of applying the NZ markings. Die 
stamps, electric pencil, and in one instance, scratched with a sharpened steel tool tip. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Four of these bayonets with phosphate blades are in un-issued condition. Quantities of 
these surfaced at local militaria shows some years back in Toronto. This suggests they 
were never shipped, alternatively, delivered to New Zealand then returned to Canada at 
the end of the war unissued, and remained in storage.   
 
The condition of the two with bright blades suggests service use. 
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